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WURA As you may be aware my hus-
band, Bill, has been your 
treasurer for over 5 years so 
his role too will be taken over.  
Your new treasurer will be Erik 
Haar and your secretary Rich-
ard Russell.  Their contact 
details are on the back page.  I 
hope you will all give them your 
support.   

In particular please do pay 
your levies promptly and give 
our new treasurer a good im-
pression!! 

Joan Tolman 

www.wura.org.uk 

Well, having taken on board 
the task of producing your 
newsletter it is with some 
sadness that I have to say 
goodbye to the area as we are 
moving to Oxted any day now.  
I have agreed, though, to con-
tinue to produce the newslet-
ter as long as I am fed the 
contents so I do hope every-
one will think hard for news, 
articles and adverts for me to 
include in forthcoming issues. 
Please send any copy to our 
new secretary who will forward 
it on to me.  Without you we 
cannot produce much of a 
newsletter. 
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Please note that the web address has changed.  We have taken 
out a new domain name, more appropriate to our association 
and the web host has also been changed as the original host has 
disappeared into the ether—hence we have been unable to place 
a redirection from the original to the new site.  We can now be 
found on: 

WURA Website 



By 1955 Mr Earnest Camp, a bus driver 
and keen vegetable grower, acquired the 
property and lived there until his death in 
about 1985. 

Mr Vic Grover, a well known local builder 
purchased the lodge and sympathetically 
restored it adding two more bedrooms 
which blend well with the original building. 

Since then, Morven Cottage has had about 
4 owners, all of whom have made various 
improvements , such as the addition of a 
large conservatory and reclaiming the 
ground at the rear of the property that 
seems to have doubled the length of the 
garden. 

Sadly, the large iron gate and posts to 
Young’s Avenue have long gone. 
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Morven Lodge an article by John Carr 

Built about 1870 as a gate house to 
Young’s Avenue and known as Avenue Lodge 
it was the home of George Arnold, head 
gardener at Kenley House. 

This early photograph shows Mrs Louisa 
Young with her daughters Emily and Hannah 
standing at the junction of Welcomes Road.  
The date would be about 1896 as Mrs 
Young died in June 1897. 

The property seems to have been acquired 
by Mr Spence, owner of Morven House for a 
member of his staff when Kenley House was 
auctioned in 1934. 

We know that Jack & Cissie Norman lived 
there from 1937 and throughout World War 
2 and it was sold to Thomas Johnson and 
his wife Florence in 1951. 



 

Despite requests in almost every news-
letter people are still dumping waste in 
the woodland in Welcomes Road. 

Surely everyone should feel privileged to 
live in this area and it should not be ask-
ing too much to expect everyone to deal 
with their rubbish in a responsible man-
ner. 

Croydon Council have now even issued 
sacks for the collection of garden rubbish 
so if you are not in in the habit of creat-
ing your own compost please use this 
facility or take your rubbish to a council 
refuse site. 

On a similar subject we notice that not 
every household puts out there green box 
for recycling—everyone must have recy-
clable materials that they dispose of. 

.................PLEASE BE GREEN................ 

GRUMBLES !!! 

               
WARNING !!! 

It was brought to our attention at the 
AGM that  vehicles have been seen trav-
elling at what appears to be significantly 
over the 20 mph limit in Uplands and Wel-
comes Road. 

If you see any resident who persistently 
exceeds the limit or spot the name and 
phone number of any commercial vehicle 
(developers or delivery vehicle for example) 
that you consider to be speeding please 
let one of the committee know so that we 
can ask them, politely, to drive in a more 
considerate manner. 

PLANNING 

8-10 Welcomes Road 
Two pieces of news here.  Firstly, the ap-
peal by Village Developments to The Sec-
retary of State for the proposal for 14 
units that was thrown out by Croydon 
Council comes before the inspector on 7th 
August 2007.  If as many residents as 
possible can turn up to the hearing, hope-
fully we can get it thrown out again as we 
did with the first appeal. 

It seems that Village Developments may 
not expect success as they have now put 
another proposal forward to Croydon 
Council for just 6 detatched houses (4 x 
4 bedroomed & 2 x 5 bedroomed).  So, 
watch this space ..............!!! 

Garden Waste 

157 Welcomes 
Road 

We’re sure that  those of you in the immedi-
ate locality of 157 and 159 Welcomes Road 
will be pleased to hear that Croydon Council 
has rejected the retrospective planning 
application for the roof level windows in the 
new properties being built by CPS. 
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SPEED
ING TRAFFIC 



Are you wondering when that faulty or flick-
ering streetlight is going to be fixed?  And 
what about that pot hole (excluding our 
private roads of course) that shakes your 
car and your bones every day. If you know of 
such a fault and would like to report it visit 
the Transport for London (TfL) website. 

Called ‘Street Faults’ the site enables any-
body to report a problem, be it either of the 
above, an abandoned car, broken traffic 
lights or any number of other faults. 

Log on to  http://streetfaults.tfl.gov.uk    

Following a recent request we have 
contacted Virgin Media (formerly NTL, 
Telewest etc) to see if they would con-
sider laying cable in our environs should 
we so desire.  Unfortunately we have 
had no reply—they obviously have a 
wonderful customer service policy—but 
if you are interested in receiving this 
service let us know and if there is suffi-
cient take up we will try again to get 
some response from Virgin. 

Report a Fault On-Line 

 

Curtains by Pat
Make up service for curtains 
& all other soft furnishings

Supply your own fabrics or 
I can bring along fabric 

sample books

Phone: 020 8645 0939
Mobile: 07958 288943

Kenley Airfield—Fencing 
Common sense seems to have won out again. 

Croydon Planning have dismissed the plan-
ning application to erect 1.2 metre high pe-
rimeter fencing and gates around the airfield.  
The idea that this was needed was, in our 
opinion ‘health and safety gone mad’. 

Many of our residents have lived in the area 
for many years and frequently use the air-
field for walking, cycling etc.  Never has any-
one been aware of an accident / incident con-
nected with any aircraft which involved any 
member of the public using the airfield for 
recreational purposes. 

We considered that the erection of a fence, 
such as defined in this application, to be 
unnecessary and wrote to planning indicating 
our objections. We considered this project 
unnecessary and it would have been ex-
tremely expensive, not only to install but in 
ongoing maintenance charges.  It may also 
have been subject to vandalism – particularly 
as it will be an unwanted, unsightly obstacle 
in many peoples’ opinions. 

Cable TV 

Newsletter Page 4 



• FULL CENTRAL HEATING INSTALLATIONS 

• BOILER REPAIRS & SERVICING 

• REPLACEMENT COMBI & HI EFFICIENCY 

       CONDENSING BOILERS 

• NEW RADIATORS & THERMOSTATS 

• FREE ESTIMATES & EXPERT ADVICE 

• COMMERCIAL & INDUSTRIAL HEATING WORKS 
 

All installations carry a free 2 year Service Care warranty 

All our fitters are Corgi registered and qualified to the  

highest standards 
 

ESTABLISHED SINCE 1962 
EXPERT SERVICE & MAINTENANCE 
 

WINNER - DOMESTIC INSTALLER OF THE YEAR 
WINNER - SERVICE & MAINTENANCE INITIATIVE 
WINNER - HVAC CONTRACTOR OF THE YEAR 

 020 8763 5300 
 www.bsw-heating.com 

 

W 
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This is an extract from a map of the 
Kenley area from 1871.  There is no sign of 
any of the 210 houses that are now within 
the WURA environs here. 

Perhaps when we are all complaining about 
future development we should stop to think 
that if times hadn’t changed none of us would 
be living here today. 

Times—they are a’changing 
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The same area taken from a recent aerial 
map.  Hopefully we should soon be able to 
see ourselves in 3D on Google Earth. 
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I would like to add a big vote of thanks to 
Bill & Joan on behalf of the committee for 
their sterling work - Joan for redesigning 
what is now a much-improved newsletter 
and Bill for his persistence which has  
resulted in near 100% levy payments .(it 
is worth recording that only one house-
hold has persistently been in arrears over 
several years. Why, we know not, espe-
cially as they are both past committee 
members!)  

Good luck in your new home, Joan & Bill. 

Finally, there is a new plan to be submit-
ted for the rejuvenation of  
Kenley House - we shall insist that any 
plan includes the exclusion of  
traffic via Royal Lane onto our roads. 

Colin Brown 

AGM—Record Turnout 

 

Colin Brown (Chairman) 020 8668 2101  Brian Clinton 020 8668 4700  

Erik Haar (Treasurer) 020 8668 4277  Liz Copeland 020 8763 8947 

 Richard Russell (Secretary) 020 8668 7293  Robin McCallum 020 8763 2738 

Dave Barrell 020 8668 9555  Peter Runacres 020 8660 4542 

 

Welcomes & Uplands Road Association 

Well it really was a record—a record low.  
Apart from members of the committee 
and some of their spouses the atten-
dance at the AGM on 7th June was just 
10 residents!! 

We do hope this means that you are all so 
satisfied with the service from your com-
mittee that you did not feel the need to 
attend. 

Seriously, though, we can only carry out 
your wishes if we know what you want and 
it is helpful if points are brought up at a 
general meeting so that they can be dis-
cussed and the view of the majority ob-
tained.  Meetings have become conten-
tious in the past but there is no reason 
we should not be able to have  an inter-
esting and lively debate without anyone 
feeling pressured. 

Committee Members’ Contact Numbers: 

Name ………………………………………………………………...………............................... 
 

Address ………………………………………………………..…………..…............................. 
 

Email Address ………………………………………................ Tel No ……………….…….… 

Our database is still very lacking on phone numbers & email addresses so if you have not 
submitted yours yet please do so now. 

Your Contact Details Return to 161 Welcomes Road or email    Colinb6@tiscali.co.uk 

From Your Chairman 


